
 

 

April 6, 2020 
 
The Strasburg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on 
Monday, April 6, 2020, at 7:30 p.m. at the Strasburg Township Municipal 
Building, 400 Bunker Hill Road. Present were Peggy Dearolf and Thomas Willig; 
Administrator Mark Deimler. 
 
Guests: 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Supervisor Michael Weaver participated by a connection which allowed him to 
hear what was occurring in the meeting room and allowed everyone in the 
meeting room to hear him. 
 
Public comment was invited. There was none. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Willig, the Board voted unanimously to adopt the minutes 
of March 2, and March 25, 2020 as submitted. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to approve bill 
listings for payment: Payroll and taxes in the amount of $19,516.98; General 
Fund checks #24750-24795 in the amount of $40,136.25 (The gap in check 
sequence from the last meeting is due to the establishment of a new account); 
Sewer Fund checks #406-412 in the amount of $2,927.95. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to approve the 
Treasurer’s report as submitted and the revised January and February reports. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to open hearings for 
proposed Ordinance #113 and Ordinance #114 per the dedication of and parking 
restrictions on Broad Street, Refton, and to continue the hearings until the May 4, 
2020 meeting due to the COVID-19 shelter at home restrictions. 
 
Sealed bids for 2020 road materials and projects were opened in the following 
order: 
 
Sealcoat: 
Martin Paving $1.315/square yard 
Asphalt Industries $1.19/square yard 
 
SuperPave picked up: 
Allan Myers  $58/ton 
 



 

 

Aggregate delivered: 2A  3A  8A  Rip-rap 
Compass Quarry  $9/ton  $9/ton  $12/ton $16/ton 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to table awarding 
until the May 4, 2020 meeting. 
 
Sealed bids for Township building exterior repairs were opened in the following 
order: 
 
Concrete repair: 
Dessco $4,680.00 
 
EIFS removal and replacement with brick veneer: 
Dessco $74,293.00 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to table awarding 
the bids until the May 4, 2020 meeting. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to adopt Resolution 
2020-09 per the sewage planning module for 812 May Post Office Road. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to adopt Resolution 
2020-10 entering into a Declaration of Trust with PA Local Government 
Investment Trust (PLGIT). 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to adopt Resolution 
2020-11 designating PLGIT as an additional depository. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to approve the 
holding tank agreement for 379 Shaub Road. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to authorize the 
Chairman to execute the Joint Petition To Stay 2020 Upset Tax Sales pursuant 
to 72 P.S. §5860.601(c) as prepared by the County of Lancaster. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to adopt Resolution 
2020-12 adopting a penalty rate of 0% for 2020 real estate taxes. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to approve the 
purchase of a 2021 International HV507 SFA dump truck for $151,245.00 
including plow, salt spreader and dump body build-out. This replaces a 1990 
International. 
 



 

 

The Zoning Officer reports twenty-one permits issued with receipts in the amount 
of $7,333.20. 
 
The Sewage Enforcement Officer reports two inspections and one perc test 
performed and two permits issued with receipts in the amount of $800.00. 

 
There being no further business before the Board, the Supervisors adjourned at 
8:00 p.m.  
 
Judith G. Willig 
Township Secretary  
 


